Town of Hartford

Road Committee Meeting

December 17, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman; Leslie Boness, Secretary; Barry Langer. Members absent were: Neil Hanley, Gregory Jones, Cathy Lowe, and Daniel Maddox. 

1.  Minutes of the Meeting 

Minutes were deferred. 
2.  Old Business
It was agreed to limit discussion to planning for the upcoming meetings regarding specific roads and priorities.  It was noted that the Committee needs the ability to better compare costs and accomplishments on a piece by piece basis, in order to estimate the potential costs of upcoming project proposals. There may be a benefit to re-designing the invoices to reflect these breakdowns.

The importance of maintenance and repair was stressed.  If we do not keep the roads which have had work properly maintained, the money will have just been wasted.  After discussion, the consensus was that 2014-15 needs to have a focus on maintenance, repair and erosion control.

The importance of timely posting of the roads was stressed.  It was noted that many trucks were on Town Farm Road last spring, as well as Stetson.  

3.  Roads Discussion

Mahoney Road, Howard Road and Sam Annis Road ditching will be discussed on January 7th.  The north end of Stetson Road and upper Gurney Hill will be discussed on January 21st.  

In budget planning it was noted that next spring will require more fuel and maintenance for the grader, so funds must be retained for that purpose. Gas costs are likely to increase significantly if we do ditching on all the roadways.  We may also need more culverts.
4. Adjournment

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.  The next meetings will be January 7th and 21st at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee

